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Trinity Tidings
Celebrate. Connect. Communicate. 
Connecting God’s Love Story with our Community 

My dear Friend, 

Not too long ago, I received a message from a woman who had lost her job. She was living in a foreign country,
in a non-immigrant status that would run out in a year. She was unable to secure a stable job in the last two
years and was depleting her life’s savings. The woman wrote, “Arun, please pray God sees me and hears my
prayer. I feel so hopeless. What if God never again looks in my direction?” 

I wonder how many in the world can relate to the woman's cry for help. How many feel hopeless, desperate, or
forgotten by God? In the circle of faith and belief as well, are there not those of us who are also eagerly looking
for a miracle? To add to the agony of unanswered prayer, some of us might be further confounded by what
might appear like “the disproportionate dispensation of grace”. Put in practical terms, “Why would God answer
the prayers of others while some are left waiting, frustrated or even discouraged?” Remember my mention in a
Christmas season sermon about childless Elizabeth and Zechariah? I imagined if Zechariah might have been
tempted to tell the Lord, “Lord, I serve you in your temple as your faithful servant, I see how you answer
prayers for others. But me? I feel like you pass me by, and I am forgotten!”  We, of course know that Zechariah
did not yield to that temptation. Instead, he teaches us that what appears like God’s “delays” are not necessarily
God’s denials. 

Someone said, “Prayer does not always change things for you; it changes you for things.” If that statement is a
bearer of truth, could it be that the bigger miracle God might be doing may not be in the apparent answers to
our prayers but rather in the divine shaping of our souls?  As author Philip Yancey notes, "God does not
eliminate pain, as though we were puppets whose strings he could manipulate. Rather, he uses pain, the
universal human experience, as one of his most effective means of drawing us to himself."     As C.S. Lewis
observed, “We can ignore even pleasure, but pain insists upon being attended to. God whispers to us in our
pleasures, speaks in our conscience, but shouts in our pain: it is his megaphone to rouse a deaf world.”
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The book of Hebrews brings us a precious insight: Endure hardship as discipline; God is treating you as his
children. For what children are not disciplined by their father? ….. God disciplines us for our good, in order that
we may share in his holiness.  No discipline seems pleasant at the time, but painful. Later on, however, it
produces a harvest of righteousness and peace for those who have been trained by it (Hebrews 12: 7, 10-11).  So,
if you as a believer are going through some extremely difficult-to-understand testing times, let me encourage you
to believe that your miracle can be in the making. Having said that, may I suggest that the miracles we wish for
might not always be the miracles God plans. It has been said that God answers prayer in three ways, “yes”, “no”
or “wait”. The Rev. Dr. Selwyn Hughes observed that God answers prayer a fourth way. He might sometimes say,
“Here, take something even better than what you asked for.”

The God of miracles has the right to create miracles with his own purpose stamped on them. Could it be that,
while the burning bush was certainly a logic-defying miracle, the real miracle that God was looking for might
have been the emboldening of Moses? Or while the raising of Lazarus was a coroner-defying miracle, the real
miracle that God was looking for was the opening of the eyes of Jewish skeptics? Or while the feeding of the
5000 was a caterer-defying miracle, the real miracle that God was looking for was the surrender of a little lad that
would become an inspiration on giving for all times? 

As we continue to journey together in our studies from the Gospel of Mark, our theme for July will be, “Looking
for your miracle”. I invite you to pray with me that we as a congregation might experience the amazing, wonder-
working transforming power and miracles of our Mighty God. God is not limited by our expectations, our doubts,
or our circumstances. He is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according to his power that
is at work within us (Ephesians 3:20).  He is the same yesterday, today, and forever (Hebrews 13:8). He is the
God of miracles.

"You are the God who performs miracles; you display your power among the peoples.” (Psalm 77:14) 

In his miracle-working name,
Arun

1- Philip Yancey, Where is God when it hurts? Zondervan, 2010; 2- C. S. Lewis, The problem of pain, Jeffrey Bliss, 1940;

2 OUR ONLY GOAL IS TO PLEASE GOD… 2 CORINTHIANS 5:9A (ICB)* 

JULY’S THEME: Looking for your miracle? 

July 7
When your situation is beyond control.  Mark 4:35-41
Holy Communion in both services
Rev. Dr. Dilip Abayasekara

July 14
Singing our faith.  Psalm 150
Dr. Paul and Annette Pitts

July 21
When your brokenness seems beyond repair.  Mark 5:1-20
Rev. Dr. John Smith 

July 28
When your healing is beyond what medicine can do.  Mark 5:24-34
Rev. Arun Andrews  

SERIES TITLE: Remarkable! PRAYER FOCUS FOR JULY
Kids and families from our
community and beyond who
connected with Trinity during VBS.  
Pray for young lives to continue to
grow in faith and that their families
be drawn closer to the Lord. Pray
that we might also have some who
might consider becoming a part of
Trinity.

TRINITY’S DISCIPLESHIP 
BIBLE STUDIES 

October 2 - November 20
To know more contact
Bishop Pauline Peifer 
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Some of you know, but for those who do not, my grandfather was a pentecostal pastor. Reverend Joaquin
Rodriguez came to the U.S. in 1955, purchased a building, and started his own congregation soon after.
That is where I, from a young age, first attended church. However, I did not last very long there since I
couldn’t understand or speak Spanish very well, so my mother found an English speaking Pentecostal
church for us to attend. They started picking us kids up by bus every Sunday, and we started liking it a
lot. All the people were so nice, and it was so good to finally be able to understand and listen to the other
people pray and talk to God and ask Him for forgiveness, and telling God how they loved Him.
Everything we were learning and being taught about God in Sunday School was making me feel love
towards Him, and each summer we went to Bible camp. Those were some of the best memories I had as a
child. This went on for a couple of years, but one day, we had a tragedy in the family. I was very close to
my two-year-old cousin, Baby Joe, who we lost suddenly in less than twenty-four hours. I was devastated,
having never felt the feelings I was feeling then. A ten- year-old boy should not know what a broken heart
feels like. I cried so much to mom, continuously asking “why, why, why?”. All she could tell me was that
God took him to a better place, but I just did not want to hear it. I got so upset with God, and as much as I
loved going to church, I told my mom I did not want to go back. I just couldn’t comprehend how God
could love us so much and then take a baby away from his family. My mom never made me go back, and
she never spoke of it again. As time went on, I lost all feelings for God.

I went on with my life with God not in it. I met my wife in junior high when I was twelve and a half years
old (just two and a half years after losing Baby Joe), and I am still married today to the most wonderful
woman in the world. Having been together forty-four years and married for thirty-six, I know now that
God had a big part in it. I know that everything I learned in church about the way God loves us and wants
us to love one another played a big part in my marriage. I know now although I lost faith, God never left
my side, and I truly believe that He has always been there for me. Neither my wife nor I believe we would
have made it this long without Him.

After my mother passed, my father moved on and so did I. We packed up and moved here to PA, as my
mother’s brother and some cousins lived in the area. Not long after we settled in, my next-door neighbor
asked if we would like to come to church. We said we would think about it, and the next week we went. It
was great to be in a church again, and I became a regular attender. I ended up taking down the barrier I
had used to block God out and started putting my faith and trust in Him. My wife and I were developing a
good relationship with the Pastor as well. After learning my father was going to marry a Christian woman
who had gotten him back into his faith, I invited him to come visit and attend church with us, and he did.
We were a happy family once again, and again I knew that God had played a big part. However, I had a
major setback with going to church not too long after, as the Pastor got caught stealing. All the trust and
faith I had developed with both him and coming back to church “went out of the window”, leaving me not
attending church again and asking God why He wanted to keep hurting my heart. Our family moved again,
this time to the community of New Cumberland, PA, and after living here a couple of years, God showed
me a sign. No, I really saw a sign! It was the sign in front of the church advertising an opening for a
custodian… LOL! I called the church, and about three weeks later I was hired. I am now going on eleven
years at Trinity, and I am so grateful to my dear friend, Randy Evertts for hiring me. I miss him dearly,
but know he is with the Lord.

With all that said, the rest is history. I eventually ended up becoming a member here at Trinity. I want to
say thank you to Pastor Arun, as he played a big part in leading me back to my faith and trusting in God
again. So many things in my life have changed for the better because of Pastor Arun’s trust in me. I know
he sees what God sees in me. My faith has never been stronger, and I wish my father was here to see it.
Thank you for reading my story.

Thank you, God, for the blessings you have bestowed on my life. You have provided me with more than I
could ever have imagined. You have surrounded me with people who have always looked out for me. You
have given me family and friends who bless me everyday with kind words and actions. Lord, You are so
good. Thank you for being my Father in Heaven who I love and want to follow all of my days. Amen.

MY STORY by Harry Rodriguez



GRANDPARENTS IN PRAYER RETREAT 
Grandparents in Prayer ended our season with a Prayer Retreat held at Trinity Church on May 17th. We had two
wonderful speakers who challenged us in our prayer life. Pastor Arun led a session titled “Creative praying:
Using the power of Scripture and our opportunities”. The second morning session was led by Bishop Pauline and
was titled “The Blessing”. Each session expanded our ideas of how to be more effective in our prayer life.

Following lunch we traveled to the labyrinth in Camp Hill where we spent time in personal prayers, either
walking the labyrinth or sitting quietly.  Following the Prayer Retreat, we began a month long prayer challenge
titled “Let Us Pray”.

Grandparents in Prayer will resume in the Fall. We invite any to be involved in this prayer group, men or women.
See Beth Sider for more information.

THANK YOU
Thank you to all who sponsored a geranium on Pentecost Sunday. We trust your “Pentecost geraniums” are doing
well in your garden. Thanks to Tracey Williams and her team for coordinating this effort.

Thanks to Shirley Sharpe for coordinating gifts for all men and women on Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. We
hope you liked your special remembrance from Trinity Church.

ALTAR FOWERS
Sharon Immel has arranged the altar flowers for the past several years. We regret to inform you that she has
resigned from this position. We thank Sharon for her years of service in this capacity.

If you wish to sponsor fresh flowers for the altar, please call the church office several weeks in advance. The
price is $45 for a set or $35 for a centerpiece. We are happy to announce that Erma Lovari has graciously agreed
to arrange the altar flowers for Trinity.

LOOKING AHEAD
Back to Church Sunday - September 15
9-10 – Coffee Fellowship in the Fellowship Hall
10:00 – Combined Worship in the Sanctuary

Sunnier Side of Sixty - September 17
12 noon- lunch in the Fellowship Hall
1:15- service in the Sanctuary
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WORSHIP ITEMS by Beth Sider

July 14 - Dr. Paul and Annette Pitts
Dr. Paul and Annette Pitts, renowned singers and worship leaders, will be joining us for a sing-along worship
experience at both of our services. They will lead worship and share testimonies of God’s grace and power in
their lives. 

August 16 @ 5:00pm - Revive BBQ
To close out the summer season, we will be holding our annual Revive BBQ at the New Cumberland Borough
Park. This is a church-wide cookout where everyone brings a dish to share. We will also have a time of worship,
devotions, and (of course) volleyball! Please make plans to attend - it’s going to be a great time!

September 22 - Eric and Anissa Haney at Revive
We will have the privilege of welcoming  Jamie’s friends, Eric and Anissa Haney. IMB missionaries who served
abroad in Sweden for 11 years, Eric and Anissa share the Gospel through music with their band, Haney Love.
They have released several albums together, the most recent of which, “Stories of Hope”, tells biblical stories
such as those of Zacchaeus, Jairus, and Peter through jazz “big band” settings.

UPCOMING REVIVE DATES



A few months ago, I was asked to create and give a presentation for our church worship retreat on how to best use
music as a vehicle for the gospel. As the original presentation was nearly an hour long (we didn’t even get to the
discussion questions due to time constraints!), I’ll briefly recap each of my six main points in this article, highlighting a
few important ideas from each part. Hopefully, this recap will help you better understand, appreciate, and implement
music as a vehicle for the gospel in both your personal and corporate worship. Of course, if you would like to view the
full presentation, please let me know and I will be happy to share it with you!

1. The Who - who or what are we worshiping? In his song “Clear The Stage“, Christian recording artist Jimmy
Needham says that “anything I put before my God is an idol”– and this is certainly accurate. At its core, anything we
can identify as an idol is simply an expression of pleasing the idol of self. We find idol worship of this sort in Genesis 3,
where Eve loved her own desire for the forbidden fruit more than she loved her desire for God. I also briefly touched on
the differences between praise and worship, the main difference being that humans can give praise (the way we
physically and verbally demonstrate our worship) to other people or things, while worship (the way we live our lives,
expressing God’s greatness) should be solely reserved for God.

2. The What - what is a vehicle? The American Heritage Dictionary defines a vehicle as “a medium through which
something is transmitted, expressed, or accomplished”. Building on Bob Dylan’s belief that “the thing you have to do
(as the musician) is make people feel their own emotions”, I explained how different tempos, keys, and intervals can
change the feel of a musical selection, thereby changing the “type” of vehicle we are driving and consequentially
altering the emotional response of our listeners. To emphasize this point, I shared two versions of a scene from Star
Wars, the original overlaid with Luke Skywalker’s theme and an edited version overlaid with Darth Vader’s theme, to
demonstrate how the audience’s emotional response shifts as a result of the music that they are presented with.

3. The Where - where is this vehicle going? (Well, that depends… where are you taking it?) As a worship leader, I have
to know where I am guiding my congregation. In other words, what is our end destination? Using my basketball
officiating experience as a tie-in, I shared three questions one must ask to get from one point to another (and ones I ask
while preparing to drive to a game assignment): 1. What is my destination? 2. How will I get there? 3. What route will I
take to get there? Each of these questions can also be applied to worship and, specifically, in planning meaningful
worship setlists. I integrated a lecture given by worship leader Charles Billingsley, in which he explains how to best
plan a worship setlist to reach the end goal of “lifting up the name of Jesus and allowing the Spirit to move”, as an
example of how these questions can be applied in a real-life worship context.

4. The When - when does the vehicle arrive (and what if it doesn’t)? Using the well-known Scripture passage of the
woman at the well for reference (found in John 4), I argued that our vehicle arrives when our congregation is
worshiping in spirit and in truth. With support from several of the Psalms and John MacArthur’s book “Worship: The
Ultimate Priority”, I determined that we reach the point of worshiping in spirit and in truth when our worship matches
the model described in Colossians 3:16, which reads, “Let the message about the Messiah dwell richly among you,
teaching and admonishing one another in all wisdom, and singing psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs, with gratitude in
your hearts to God”. I also investigated why this vehicle sometimes does not arrive, sharing several potential roadblocks
that could cause the vehicle to stop short of its destination. These roadblocks include not praying at home, coming to
church to be entertained, having a divided mind, and performing instead of worshiping (D.A. Carson, Worship By The
Book).

5. The Why - why is using music as a vehicle for the gospel important? Sharing the gospel through music is important
because, simply put, “the songs we sing each week carry the weight of life!”. “I don't adhere to rabbis, preachers,
evangelists, all of that… I find religiosity and philosophy in the music” Bob Dylan once remarked. “Songs like ‘Let Me
Rest on a Peaceful Mountain’ or ‘I Saw the Light’ - that's my religion. I've learned more from the songs than I've
learned from any of this kind of entity… I believe the songs." This may be true for more people than we ever realize,
even those who faithfully attend church each week. I often share the thought that people who attend our services won’t
go home singing the sermon points, but rather the songs we lead, so our songs must still convey God’s truth even
though it is through a musical format. Warren Wiersbe sums up the importance of the Why with a simple quote: “I am
convinced that congregations learn more theology (good and bad) from the songs they sing than from the sermons they
hear.” Not that the sermons are unimportant, though - they are actually the most important part of the service! 
(I covered that point in more detail in the When section.)

MUSIC AS A VEHICLE FOR THE GOSPEL by Jamie Bream
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“Let All the World in Every Corner Sing”
“Let all the world in every corner sing: my God and King!
The heavens are not too high, God’s praise may thither fly;

the earth is not too low, God’s praises there may grow.
Let all the world in every corner sing: my God and King!”
(Words: George Herbert, 1633; Music: Erik Routley, 1960)

SUMMER MUSIC
The choir faithfully led and sang in worship every week. It is now time for Summer music! I will be asking and
inviting musicians to offer their gifts in the worship services this summer. Please let me know if you have an
interest!

MIDWEEK MUSIC CONCERTS
Midweek Music concerts will continue during the summer! Concerts are on Wednesdays at noon and last
approximately 30-40 minutes. Many, many thanks to everyone who attends and watches online! On February 23,
2022, we began our journey through the reading of the Psalms with Psalm 93. If all goes as planned, we should
complete our reading of 150 Psalms on August 7th of this year. What a glorious scriptural journey! Come for the
reading of Holy Scripture, prayer, great music, and of course, the fun!

Also, please note that the church’s website has a link titled “Scripture and Song.” The selections you hear are brief,
original meditations on a particular scripture and a related hymn. 

BACK FROM FRANCE
Thank you for your faithful prayer and support of our family’s recent trip to France. As the accompanist for the East
Berlin Community Singers, I was able to travel with Cathe and Hayden to take part in the group’s events related to
the 80th anniversary of D-Day. Recalling the events of WWII, the Community Singers sang at Brittany American
Cemetery and in the town of St. Mere Eglise.  While in the town of St. Mere Eglise, the Community Singers also
walked in the town’s parade. The group then traveled to Paris and sang at La Madelaine Church. La Madelaine
Church is home to many of the giants of organ literature in the 18th and 19th centuries. It is also where the funeral
of Frederic Chopin was held. 

THE PRAISE CORNER by Todd Davis
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Music As A Vehicle For The Gospel...(continued)
6. The How - how do we best use music as a vehicle for the gospel? Simply put, by glorifying God. If man’s chief end
is to “glorify God, and enjoy Him forever” (as the Westminster Shorter Catechism states), then our worship must be a
part of that end. In conjunction with this statement, I shared my personal philosophy of worship by which I evaluate
both old and new songs, create setlists for service, rehearse with our Revive worship team, and do many other things,
all with the ultimate and final goal of glorifying God. I summed up the entire presentation in one final quote, which
comes from Bob Kauflin’s Worship Matters: “The Gospel is not merely one of the many possible themes we can touch
on as we come to worship God. It is the central and foundational theme. All our worship originates and is brought into
focus at the cross of Jesus Christ”.

When traveling across the ocean, it may take time to recover
from jetlag; however, it is reassuring to know that there is no lag
or cessation in the praise of God. Every hour, every day, be it
here, or the farthest point on this earth from where we stand,
Christians are praising God. “From the rising of the sun to its
setting, the name of the Lord is to be praised!” (Psalm 113). 
I will continue to join with my fellow Christians around the
world to make his praise glorious! 

Soli Deo Gloria!
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Needs:
July 2 - Patriotic cupcakes
July 9 - angel food cake 

July 30 - You choose

All baked goods must kindly be at the
church by 11:00 a.m. each Tuesday. 

July 2, 9 and 30
12:00 - 1:00 PM

Downtown Daily Bread is a soup kitchen/shelter for the homeless of
Harrisburg.  They serve 2 meals a day and Trinity has been
volunteering for many years.  We serve lunch the 1st, 2nd and 5th
Tuesdays of each month from 12 - 1 p.m.  3-4 volunteers are needed
each time.  Folks from Trinity also help by providing homemade
baked desserts each day we serve. You too might want to volunteer.  
Sign up sheets are on the table across from the mailboxes. Contact
Carol Crossley with questions.

Bring your long spoon to dig into fabulous
ice cream concoctions with the toppings that
will delight the most adventurous sweet
tooth. Be blessed to hear a lesson about the
love of the Lord. Please RSVP by July 17 to
Vicky Forman 717-623-6568 .

NEXT SECRET SISTERS:
JULY 20 @ 10 AM

Needed: Cereal, canned fruit, vegetables, canned
soups, pasta sauce, oatmeal, cookies.  Please no
expired food. We also accept Food Gift Cards.
Food items may be dropped off at church and put
on the Love Box table in hallway.

Many thanks for the food and money
donations.Without Trinity and your support the
Love Boxes would not exist and many families
depend on our help.  No Love Boxes for the month
of August. Our next distribution is September 18th.
Thank you so much Love Box Team for all your
dedicated hard work. You are all appreciated! 

July 18 from 9:00 - 10:30 AM

Contact person: 
Carol Evertts 717-774-2307

July 14
12:00 - 1:30 p.m. 

Behind Chase Bank, 
10 S. 2nd St., Hbg. 

Needs:  bug repellant, flashlights, men's white T-shirts (new), sneakers (gently used), shelf
stable milk, canned meals and canned meats.  

For anyone wondering what Starfish Ministries is...it's a nonprofit for the homeless of
Harrisburg and the West Shore.  It is led by Carol Crossley who founded it 7 years ago.  An
outreach in downtown Harrisburg is held on the 2nd Sunday of each month and on the 4th
Tuesday of each month at the Fairview Township Fire Hall.  

There is a bin in the hallway across from the restrooms for requested donations each month.  
If interested in volunteering, please talk to Carol.  Just for an example, our June outreach
served 93 "friends on the street".  Unfortunately the need is growing and we continue to do
what we can to help them to make their lives more comfortable.  Trinity Church has played a
big part in supporting this ministry.  Come join us some Sunday!

"They may have less than I do, but they are no less than I am."  Carol Crossley

During the June 15 Secret Sisters meeting,  
journals were created for Vickie's Angels
program for individuals fighting cancer. They
included scripture-filled packets with a
personal note of encouragement from the
person creating the packet plus a scripture pen.

SECRET SISTERS:
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If that date / time does not work for you and you want to
walk with a partner(s) at another time, so as not to
duplicate houses, please contact Sharon Sheffer 717-774-
3137 (sesheffer@outlook.com) for where to Pray & Go.
Once you walk, please e-mail Sharon Sheffer with street
and house numbers you covered. Any questions, please
contact Sharon Sheffer, Coordinator of Pray & Go.

JULY 15
@ 7:00 PM

 (NOTE TIME CHANGE)

BACK PACK MINISTRY 
Because of your support, we were able to give a school
backpack to every child  who attended Bible school this
year.  We will also be inviting requests  for backpacks
from people in the community who might need them.
Thanks to Carol Evertts and Team for organizing the
backpacks.  They work so quietly and faithfully behind
the scenes. 

CONGRATULATIONS!
On June 2nd, Deb Plummer won
the Aquabike race for her age
group at Cape May's Escape the
Cape Triathlon. She swam .35
miles, ran, and biked 12 miles
after jumping from a boat. Deb
and Don Plummer are faithful
worshippers at Revive and
Jamie’s friends.  

MEMORIAL DAY
WEEK

Honoring the nearly
500 veterans laid to
rest at the Mount
Olivet cemetery
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NEW CUMBERLAND 
APPLE FESTIVAL

SCARECROW STALL
A request from our youth 

The 38th New Cumberland Apple Festival is on
Saturday, September 28th at the Borough Park.
Trinity’s youth have hosted the scarecrow stall
at the festival for over 30 years. They need your
donations of jeans, shirts, hats, belts, ties, and
children's clothing of any size. The younger
kids like making the smaller scarecrows, but
they are also great for people with limited
space. Doris Bair still has hers, and the joy it
brings her warms my heart. Drop off your
donations on the last table near the mailboxes
and bathrooms. Thank you for your support.
The youth ministry uses the funds to help other
ministries and youth activities. Please do feel
free to contact me for more details. Jan Snyder,
Coordinator, Youth Ministry 

DANIEL
On Saturday, May 18, our youth group and leaders/ adults
were treated to a blessed time of inspiring faith at the Sight
and Sound Theatre.  Our group had wonderful fellowship and
a sumptuous lunch following the musical.  To know more
about youth group, please contact Jan Snyder, coordinator.
We would love for you to send new youth to our group. We
welcome your support to the group by way of prayers, gifts
and snacks/ surprise treats.

MUSIC SUNDAY
Worthy Is the Lamb

“Make His praise glorious.” Psalm 66:2 
A refreshing time of worship. Grateful for Todd
Davis, the Chancel Choir, Wilma Rockey, the
United Bells, Jamie Bream and our guest
musicians.

TRINITY’S BYLAWS
On June 24, 2024, the Trinity church board/Leadership Team prayerfully approved our draft bylaws. The
document will be sent to our legal counsel, NCLL for review. The bylaws, like Trinity’s statement of faith, are
the result of prayerful and dedicated work by a united team of servant-leaders. The document seeks to embody
what Trinity aspires to be in the eyes of God, and in ministry to our church family and world. After receiving
feedback from NCLL, we will work on any further updates as required and will then share the document with
the congregation. You will have a window of two months to respond in writing with questions, clarifications or
suggestions. Such communication may be sent to Carol Wilson, secretary to the Board. 
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DUTIES FOR JULY 2024

WORSHIP LEADERS

USHERS

GREETERS CHILDREN'S TALK CLOSING

John Mickle

No Children's Talk

Scott BankertGen Lupold 

George Karnes 

9:15
NURSERY

ALTAR
GUILD

Rich Jones

Missi St. Cyr

July 10  Austin Estep
July 11  Jennifer McClure
July 11  JD Whitcomb
July 11  Sandy Williams
July 12  Olivia Arnold
July 13  David Brinton
July 15  Cameron Beshore
July 15  Ethan Hollinger
July 16  Jacob Moore
July 16  Madison Sederes
July 18  Aiden Moore
July 19  Carol Evertts
July 19  Tanya Hollinger
July 19  Jean Ruth

JU
LY

  B
IR

TH
D

A
Y

S

July 1  Cole Hollinger
July 1  Nathaniel Hollinger
July 2  Scott Bankert
July 2  Kristin Jensen
July 3  Candace Johnson
July 3  Amanda Weller
July 4  Morgan Mickle
July 4  Jennifer A. Webb
July 5  Hector Martinez
July 6  Scott Sundy III
July 6  Susan Wagner
July 7  Linda Le
July 8  Jennifer Burnett
July 10 Thomas Bowman, Sr.

July 21  Kyle Estep
July 21  Reyn Lupold
July 22  Ava Austin
July 23  Samuel Shiley
July 24  Cassie Boyer
July 24  Thomas James
July 24  Brandon Yohn
July 26  Dawn Bailets
July 26  Kevin Goshorn
July 29  Nancy L. Miller
July 29  Harry Minskey, III
July 29  Patricia Roh
July 31  Roger Miller
July 31  Marley Moore

Sally Keim Pastor Raymond Brooks

Bishop Pauline Peifer

Wilma Rockey

Meredith Hetrick

Gary/Vicky Forman

Russ/Sharon Marburger

Patricia Stacey

Jan Snyder
Millie Walters

11:00
NURSERY

TBD

Sandy Williams
Missi St. Cyr

Charlotte Wagoner
Jan Ocamb

Kathy Brosius

Ken Gable

Daryl Potteiger
Gordon Taylor

Michelle Meckley
Mike DiMatteo

JULY 7

JULY 14

JULY 21

JULY 28

John Mickle
Rex Hood

Daryl Potteiger
Michelle Meckley 

Jan Snyder
Tracey Williams

Jan Snyder
Nina Stoner

Jan Snyder
Dianne Schofield

This is a reminder that you can purchase Giant, Weis and Karns gift cards from the church office to give as gifts or for your
own use.  We have them in $100, $50 and $25 denominations.  Trinity Church benefits by receiving 5% of the proceeds for
each card you purchase.  We would be happy to receive your order by phone, letter or email in the church office.  We will
mail them to you and you can pay for them by check through the mail if you are not able to come  to the office during the
week.  Matt Ickler also sells cards at Coffee Fellowship on Sundays. We thank each of you for the many generous ways in
which you support the Lord’s ministry at Trinity.
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE
8:15 -  Adult Sunday School
9:15 -  Traditional Worship
10:30 - Coffee Fellowship
11:00 - Revive Worship and
            Children’s Sunday School

TUESDAY FACEBOOK
LIVE PRAYER TIMES
TIME DATE

July 9th

July 23rd

8 PM

8 PM

TUESDAY WALK THROUGH
PRAYER TIMES

July 30th8 PM

TIME DATE

8 PM  FB Live
Prayer



Trinity Church 
415 Bridge Street
New Cumberland, PA 17070
717-774-7146
www.trinityonbridge.com

Please submit articles for the 
August 2024 Trinity Tidings by July 14th.

New Cumberland Night Out is to bring
awareness of community safety and our
protection by our police department.   
Trinity will be participating this year by
providing free hot dogs and children's
games. As well as contributing monetarily
for the free milkshakes.   Watch for sign up
sheets for volunteers.  If you're not able to
volunteer, come out and enjoy the evening.  
Shea Quinn will be providing a concert,
there will be vendors, information stations,
focus on our fire, police and river rescue and
an all around good time.   And it's all FREE!

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT


